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Contact Minister for Semington: 
Revd. Hugh Hoskins 
42 St. Mary’s Close 

Hilperton Marsh 
Trowbridge BA14 7PW 

Tel. 01225 781579 
Mob. 07710 514808 

MARCH 2016 

SEMINGTON 
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Semington Diary 

 

MARCH 2016 

 (in the Village Hall unless stated) 
 
 
1st Tues Sem A Ladies Skittles 7.30pm 
3rd Thu Steeple Ashton Skittles 8pm 
4th Fri Skittles 8pm 
8th Tue Sem B Skittles 7.30pm 
9th Wed Angels Skittles 7.30pm 
10th Thu WI AGM Meeting 7.30pm 
11th Fri Skittles 8pm 
12th Sat Jumble Sale 3.30pm St. George’s School 
13th Sun Quiz Night 7.30pm for 7.45 start 
15th Tues Sem A Ladies Skittles 7.30pm 
17th Thu Steeple Ashton Skittles 7.30pm 
18th Fri Skittles 8pm 
22nd Tue Sem B Skittles 7.30pm 
22nd Tue Chocolate Bingo After School at St’ George’s 
23rd Wed School’s Easter Service 2pm St. George’s Church 
23rd Wed Parish Council Meeting 8pm 
25th Fri Skittles 8pm 
29th Tue Sem B Skittles 7.30pm 
31st Thu Skittles 8pm 
12th April Book Club 8pm Somerset Arms 

 

EVERY WEEK IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

(unless otherwise stated) 

Bingo    Monday    7.30pm 
Post Office   Monday & Thursday   9.30am - 12.30 
Stompers   Tuesday    2.30 - 3.30pm 
Bridge Club  Tuesday & Friday  9am - 1pm 
Coffee Morning  Thursday    10 - 12noon  
Semingtones Choir Friday    6 - 7.30pm 
Baby/Toddler Group Tuesday    10-11.30am 
Zumba fitness  Wednesday   6.15 - 7.05pm 
Zumba Beginners Wednesday   7.15pm 

(Zumba at St. George’s School) 

Men like to be in charge of the decisions women make 
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VILLAGE EVENTS & NEWS 

 
 

Lent Course - We're looking at 'Following Jesus' - anyone welcome, we're 
meeting weekly, but times and venues vary, so contact Jack Woodward,  
870 784, for up to date information. 
 
Messy Church - Saturday 19th March 11-1pm in the school hall. There will 
be more activities, suitable for all ages, and lunch included so that you can 
forget about cooking for the day. (Suggested donation £1.) Please let us 
know as soon as possible if you can come, so that we have enough food! 
Phone Bev/Jack on 870 784 or text 07922 105 084. Please note that Messy 
Church is for all ages, but children must bring an adult. 

People who say they are coming straight to the point, rarely do 

 

SEMINGTON VILLAGE FETE 2016 

Date:   Saturday 2nd July 2016 
Time:   2.00pm 
Place:   St George's School Field 
 
The Fete Committee met in February to discuss plans for this year's Village 
Fete. Do you have any suggestions of a local charity which would benefit 
from receiving 10% of Fete proceeds? If so, please contact Victoria 
Shackleton (01380 871936). 

WANT AN ALLOTMENT? 
 

Allotment to let, 5yds.by 18yds. 
Contact 53 Little Marsh - 01380 870 709 

DONATIONS  

You'll find an envelope enclosed with this magazine. Once a year we give 
people the opportunity to make a donation towards the cost of printing. 
We rely on your generous donations to help us break even. THANK YOU. 
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01380 828025 
 

We only board cats 
 
 
 
 

www.cleevecats.co.uk 

Cleeve Cats 
Boarding Cattery 
...Seend Cleeve 

  

For all your 

Painting and 

Decorating 

needs call 

Pete Milburn 

Church Street, Semington 

07841 384599 

Get a free quote today 

No commitment 

Competitive rates 

 

Phone Gerald 

07519393668  

Or 
01380 
870530 
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Semington WI February Meeting 

All our New Year’s resolutions went out the 
window when we met in February. Our speaker 
was Deanna Deburgh who showed us how to 
make handcrafted chocolates. She brought with 
her plenty of tasters and chocolates to buy. I don't 

think too many of us went home empty handed. It was lovely to welcome 
more new faces and five ladies from Lacock WI.  
Our next meeting will be on Thursday 10th March 7.30pm. This will be our 
AGM where the committee will be elected, etc. Once the formalities have 
been completed we hope to carry on with a social evening. Look forward to 

seeing you there.        Deb Hurn 

MAGAZINE DEADLINES & ADVERTISING 
 

Next deadline is Sunday 20th March 2016 for the April issue: email Leon, 
the Editor, at semparmag1@outlook.com. For all advertising enquiries, 
please contact Jeremy on 870708 or jez_tyler@hotmail.com 

One never notices what has been done, one can only see what remains to be done 

What is Zumba? 

Great Fun – Easy to Follow, Latin inspired Dance Fitness 

classes with a Party like atmosphere. 

Zumba Gold 50+ & Beginners – A low impact dance class with 

moves specifically designed for the older participants and those just 

starting exercise or recovering from an injury. 

Zumba Fitness – A Zumba fitness class combines fast and slow 

moves to different rhythms, using an aerobic/fitness approach to 

achieve a blended balance of cardio (FAT BURNING) and muscle 

toning benefits.                          With Patty, Erick and Maria 

See details opposite 

mailto:jez_tyler@hotmail.com
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Need help with your computer? 

Call Dave for user-friendly help 

For anything to do with home computers, 

laptops or entertainment equipment...  

I can set up your wireless broadband, 

networking, iPad, iPhone and other smart 

phones. If your computer has ground to a 

halt, or you want 1 to 1 instruction on how 

to use your PC... internet security... 

download pictures from your camera… 

how to use software and much more… 

call Dave. 

If I can’t help I won’t charge. 

01380 870767 or 07799 337807 

e-mail: help@williamshometech.com 

www.williamshometech.com  

Kieren Bourne 

Garden Maintenance 

Regular or one-off service 

Don’t let that overgrown corner get you 

down anymore! 

Special price on your first session! 

Lawn mowing, pruning, weeding, hedge 

trimming, planting, edging, digging. 

Cottage garden & herb plants 

available for sale 

 

Can also help with interior and some 

exterior household painting. 

01225 705782 

 
Email: kowhai45@hotmail.com 

The Somerset Arms 

Freehouse 
 

Every day opening: 

11am-11pm 
 

NEW WINTER HOMEMADE MENU 
 

DAILY SPECIALS 
 

Restaurant Openings: 
 

Mon-Sat 12-3pm 6-9pm 
 

Sunday 12-4pm 
 
 
 

www.somersetarmssemington.co.uk 
SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL! 

High Street, Semington 
Reservations 01380 870067 
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February’s quiz was very well 
attended, with 7 teams, so 
many thanks to everyone for 
coming. The quiz was set by a 
new team too, so a big thank 
you to Ann & David, Jill & 
Rob and Carol. It was an excellent quiz, I’ve been told.  
The Marathon was a great round of song lyrics where you had to 
identify the song and singer. A few were on the tip of your 
tongue, which is very frustrating. For example, “All the leaves are 
brown and the sky is grey.” Or “Can you catch it on your tonsils, 
can you heave it left and right?” Answers below. Regulars to the 
quiz will know how good Terry’s Turnips team are at anything 
related to music so, not surprisingly, they won the Marathon. 
They also came second in the main quiz, with 60 points, just 
ahead of Team Clueless and 6½ points behind the winners, Team 
Walking Wounded (Gaye, Angela and friends). There were rounds 
on TV & entertainment, General Knowledge, Geography, History 
and Wiltshire. One question had a particularly surprising answer: 
Which British female singer had 3 top 10 hits in the UK and in 
the US in the 1980s? You would think it might have been Annie 
Lennox or Kim Wilde or even Sheena Easton, but no… it was Sam 
Fox! Can you name any of her songs now? No, me neither!  
More people would be welcome at the quiz. If you are on your own 
we can always put you in a team. See you there!      Julia Wade 

ANSWERS: “CALIFORNIA DREAMING” BY THE MAMAS AND THE 
PAPAS, “DOES YOUR CHEWING GUM LOSE ITS FLAVOUR ON 
THE BED POST OVERNIGHT?” BY LONNIE DONEGAN. 
NEXT SEMINGTON QUIZ: SUNDAY 13th MARCH  

It pays to be patient over getting one’s own way 

Editor’s Stop Press 

Air Ambulance has been granted outline planning 

permission by Wiltshire Council for its proposed 

new home at Outmarsh Farm, Semington. They 

are hoping to finalise the details for further public 

consultation of the proposed design for the new home in the next few 

weeks. A feature article will appear in our April edition. 
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Chris Walker 
 

Plumbing services & Home    
Improvements 

 
For a Friendly, reliable & local 

service 
 

Bathroom & Kitchen Installations • 
Showers • Toilet repairs • Tiling • 

Radiators • Burst Pipes • Leaking Taps 
& Ball Valves • Cold water tanks 

replacement • Fascias & Guttering. 
. 

 
For a free quotation please call 

Chris on: 07837 589919 or 
01380 870537 

 
Based in Semington, Trowbridge 

 
J.D. PRICE 

BUILDING SERVICES 
EST. 1987 

 
 

 Extensions 
 Garages 
 Renovations 
 Patios, Drives, etc. 
 General Building Works 

 
 

Phone for expert advice 
and a free quotation 
Tel.    01225 344624 
Mob.   07970 737321 

 
City & Guilds Accredited 

 
   

Wedding flowers 
Hand-tied bouquets 

Arrangements 
   Funeral tributes 

 

Beautiful, stylish flowers for 

Mother’s Day 

Sunday 6th March 

 
01225 700020 

 
www.stemsfloristwiltshire.co.uk 

 

Local delivery available 
 

Bridge House, Semington, Trowbridge, 
BA14 6JT 

  
YOUR  LOCAL 

 DECORATOR 

 

30 Yrs experience 
 Residential 

 Commercial 
 Quality Work 

 All local towns covered. 

JOHN E GREEN 

For a free estimate call 

01380 871225 or 

 07801 073800  
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Closure of the Good Neighbour Co-ordinator Service 

Wiltshire Council is working with area boards to change the way it works 
with communities to facilitate local wellbeing. As a result of this the 
Wiltshire Good Neighbours service which has operated successfully in parts 
of Wiltshire since 2010 is to come to an end on March 31st. Local area 
boards across Wiltshire will set up local wellbeing groups that will bring 
together key individuals and organisations to ensure communities have the 
information and opportunities to remain healthy and well.  
 
At present, the exact arrangements being put in place by each area board 
have yet to be finalised and anyone requiring support in the meantime 
should contact the Wiltshire Council Adult Care Help Line on 0300 456 0111 
or email customeradvisors@wiltshire.gov.uk. 
 
A message from Lise Griffiths: ‘I have thoroughly enjoyed my time working 
with the rural communities in the Melksham Community Area and to have 
had the opportunity to meet so many fantastic people. Please can I take 
this opportunity to thank the Parish Magazines, Parish Councils and village 
organisations for their support in helping to get out the message about the 
service offered by Wiltshire Good Neighbours.’  

EDITOR’s COMMENTS 

1. So far in Wiltshire, we have had really a mild winter! Is it going to last 
I wonder? Feels to me there is already a spring snap in the air. 

2. There is much talk about internet dangers, and personally, I can only 
see it getting worse as more and more people get access and want to 
“put things on for everyone to see”, especially our younger 
generation. I really do hope that our schools are teaching youngsters 
how to look after themselves on the internet. 

3. I read an intriguing Confucius quote today and I’m still thinking about 
what it means. “You have two lives. The second one begins when you 
realise you only have one”.  

If you have something you want to say, why not drop me a line for 

the next edition? 

Better to light a candle than complain about the darkness—Confucius 
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Have you always wanted to 
learn the piano, or do you need 
a few lessons to get you back 
in the swing? 

  

 

If so, Linda is ready to help whether 
you are a beginner, improver or 
returner. All ages are welcome and it 
is never too late to learn something 
new or do something different. 

 
Linda Winstock, 
DipMus(Open) 
Telephone: 01225 765573  
CRB Cleared 
 

  

  

P.F. HARRIS 

& SON 

T.V. Video & Audio 
Services 

Repairs, Sales & Tuneins 
Call 01225 752197 

Mobile 07925 474711 
www.tvrepairstrowbridge.co.uk 

Unit 24 Meadows Works 
Court St 

Trowbridge BA14 8BR 

SHOP LOCAL 
Let us help you with your TV 

requirements 
 

Can’t tune in your new TV? 

http://www.tvrepairstrowbridge.co.uk
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A perfect example of minority rule is a baby in the house 

Great Bulkington Railway -  Open Day 
 

The sit-on-and-ride Great Bulkington Railway will 
be offering rides on Easter Monday, March 28th 
from 1300 to 1630 hours to the general public. 

Rides cost a pound (twice around) – In aid of Wiltshire Air Ambulance. We 
have around a thousand feet of 5 inch gauge track, a forty foot long tunnel 
and a signalling system. We are located next to Bulkington Village Hall, 
near Seend at SN10 1SW. We expect that the good ladies from Christ 
Church in our village will be serving teas and cakes in the Village Hall. 
 
Also on Saturday 19th of March we will be running the railway in the 
afternoon in support of the Jumble sale organised by Annica Bowen in the 
village hall – bring along your ‘Teddy Bear’ and have one free ride. 

  

Contact Nev Boulton, Station Master – 01380 828 101 

Are we getting paranoid? 
 

I spotted this in a magazine. It supports what Paul says in 
Neighbourhood Watch (page 21). 
 
7 Social Media posts that are a gift to criminals 
 
1 Real-time photographs from your holiday – you’re telling burglars your 
house is empty. Wait until you get home to post your holiday snaps. 
2 Similarly, using Facebook’s checking-in feature when you’re at the 
airport, accompanied by a photo of you and your pre-flight glass of wine! 
3 Photos of your car and house. 
4 The school you attended and the dates you were there – just what 
criminals need to compile a dossier of your personal details. 
5 Birthdays and anniversaries. 
6 Your phone number and email address 
7 Pets’ and children’s names – often used in security questions. 

When did you last check your security setting on Facebook? 
Please, do it now! 
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Nathan Keegan Plastering 
      

Re-skimming 
            Skimming over artex 

        Plasterboarding 
      Patch repairs 

 

Specialising in 
domestic plastering 

 
Every effort made to cause 
minimum home disturbance 

 

Call for free quote 
Mobile: 07534 129011 
Home:  01225 287138 

(Melksham based)  
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The less one has to do, the less time one finds to do it 
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St. George’s C of E Primary School 

Pound Lane, Semington,  

Trowbridge, Wilts BA14 6LP 

Telephone: 01380 870243 

admin@st-georges-semington.wilts.sch.uk 

 
 

Headteacher: Mr Gordon Campbell 
 

 
The new year has started well at St George’s. New staff have settled 
well and have had a positive impact both within and beyond their 
roles. The children have adapted well to a new phonics programme 
that we have introduced and are continuing to rise to the challenges 
we put before them. We have also been involved with the Bike It+ 
programme and during the term our older children conducted a 
street survey – their pupil’s manifesto can be viewed on the Big 
Street Survey website: http://bigstreetsurvey.sustrans.org.uk/
manifestos/61/view 

Next term we are looking forward as part of this programme to a visit 
by Matti Hemmings, a BMX Stunt rider and Guinness World Record 
Holder – more to follow. 

Also we have our FOSG Jumble Sale on the 12th March and Chocolate 
Bingo after school on Tuesday 22nd March 

Finally ,you are also welcome to join us for our Easter Service at the 
church on Wednesday 23rd March at 14:00. 

 

Gordon Campbell 

Courage is not freedom from fear, it is being afraid and going on 

mailto:admin@st-georges-semington.wilts.sch.uk
http://bigstreetsurvey.sustrans.org.uk/manifestos/61/view
http://bigstreetsurvey.sustrans.org.uk/manifestos/61/view


15 

The art of hospitality is to make guests feel at home when they wish they were 

News from the Friends of St George's 

The next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 12th March. 
All donations of jumble are welcomed on Friday 11th March from 3.30pm 
or Saturday morning from 10am-12pm. Please drop all donations in the 
school hall or if you would like them collected please contact Victoria on 

01380 870 796. 
 

The Semington Slog 10k 
is on Saturday 7th May.  

Entry is now open and people can enter by 
going online to: 

entrycentral.com/semingtonslog 
 
 

We are looking for people who would be 
willing to help marshall and support the 
runners along the route. It would be for a 
maximum of a couple of hours and would be 
hugely appreciated. Please let John Adams 
know via 

 FOSGChair@st-George's-Semington.wilts.sch.uk 
  

Empty Ink cartridges  
The school is collecting empty ink cartridges which can be turned into 

money for the school. Therefore, if you have any empty ones please drop 
them into the school.  

 

Friends of St George's 
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17 

Advice is what we ask for when we already know the answer but wish we didn’t 

BUS SERVICES – RURAL SERVICES TO BE AXED? 

Reminder - Don’t forget!!!! 

Please respond to the consultation OR YOU MAY LOSE THE 
CURRENT SERVICES (e.g. Nos 39, 49 and X34)! 

The Council has made no decisions and would like to see how far 
residents agree or disagree with the presented options, or 
alternatively suggest their own. Consultation documents (including 
questionnaires) can be viewed on the council's consultation portal: 

http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal 

The consultation stays open until 5pm on the 4th April 2016.  

SOME NEWS FROM SEMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL (PC) 

It's very rare I write anything in the magazine but be assured I am working 
hard for the benefit and interests of Semington. 

My 25 years on the PC have been plagued with spats with the officers of 
Wiltshire Council (WC) planning department , the most recent is the failure 
of the council to enforce a ‘no burning of rubbish’ at the Lansdowne 
travellers/gypsy site together with the restriction the site is not to be used 
for any commercial activity. 

The PC reluctantly did not object to the latest planning application when 
we were assured that WC would impose a number of conditions, two which 
we were keen on. 1 - No burning of rubbish on the site. 2 - The closing of an 
illegal entrance that had been created over WC land. Having imposed the 
conditions, WC claim they can't enforce them! We disagree! I will continue 
to bombard the council until they do what they are paid to do, with the 
help of our WC councillor Jonathon Seed. 

Residents can help by taking pictures and noting dates and times and 
passing them to the PC and Jonathon Seed. If you are concerned about 
WC’s lack of action please write to them! 

Robert Oglesby, Chairman Semington PC  
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WILTSHIRE COUNCIL NEWS FROM JONATHON SEED 
 
My experience of Semington is of a village well represented with a strong 
Parish Council and excellent community spirit. Residents are not afraid to 
engage and help where something or some opinion is needed. Community 
speed watch and latterly community bridge watch are good examples of 
positive community action as well as projects like the village war memorial 
refurbishment and the new Christmas tree lights. The village always finds 
someone to take some project or issue on. 

This is also the case where there are concerns at developments in and 
around the village as we have recently seen with the Lansdowne Travellers 
site. As the local Councillor and together with the Parish Council we 
supported the recent extension of the traveller site but on condition that 
there was no burning of waste on the site. This has not happened and 
waste burning fires are being regularly lit. The result is that the Parish 
Council, with my support, is pressing Wiltshire Council for meaningful 
action to prevent the burning of waste on the site adjacent to the A350. 
We will have to wait to see how effective this enforcement is or whether 
the residents decide to comply with the permission of their development.  

Youth services as with all other council run services remain under financial 
pressure but it is good news that the local youth network for our 
community area is making provision for young people across our 
community area. In the past Council youth services concentrated on towns 
and it really is progress that free transport is being provided for (and used 
by) our young village residents to enjoy youth facilities at the Canberra 

Youth Centre every Thursday evening. Anyone who wants to take 
advantage of this should contact Jack Oatley at jack@youngmelksham.org.uk to 

book a 'pick up'.  

Finally residents will want to know that I have recently been reselected by 
my local Party to stand again for election as your local Wiltshire Councillor 
in the elections of 2017. 
 
Jonathon Seed 
Cabinet Member for Housing, Leisure, Libraries and Flooding 
Chairman, Melksham Area Board 
Member for Summerham and Seend 
Wiltshire Council 
www.jonathonseed.com.    Tel. 07770 774 463 

x-apple-data-detectors://0
mailto:jack@youngmelksham.org.uk
http://www.jonathonseed.com
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NATURE NOTES 
 

But these things also are Spring's 
 

But these things also are Spring's – 
On banks by the roadside the grass  
Long-dead that is greyer now  
Than all the Winter it was;  
 
The shell of a little snail bleached  
In the grass; chip of flint, and mite  
Of chalk; and the small birds' dung  
In splashes of purest white:  
 
All the white things a man mistakes  
For earliest violets  
Who seeks through Winter's ruins  
Something to pay Winter's debts,  
 
While the North blows, and starling flocks 
By chattering on and on 
Keep their spirits up in the mist, 
And Spring's here, Winter's not gone 
 
Edward Thomas wrote this in March 1915 about what can be a 
confusing transition from Winter to Spring.  This was a few months 
before he enlisted in the Artist’s Rifles to fight in the Great War.  
This year, round here at least, the grass is not “greyer now”; rather 
it’s a bright spring-green as though it never really stopped growing. 

It is better to know little about much than much about little 

New Web Site 
TROWBRIDGE TALKING NEWS 

 
A weekly audio reading from various news articles in 
the WILTSHIRE TIMES for the benefit of the visually 

impaired 
 
I’ve just completed their web site so why not take a look at: 
 

www.trowbridgetalkingnews.org.uk 
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 LAWN HOUSE 
CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC 

 
Lawn House, 29 High Street 

Steeple Ashton, Wiltshire BA14 6BU 
Tel.01380 871555 

 
 

Treatment of Back & Neck Pain,  
 Shoulder, Arm, Hand, Hip, Leg & Foot Pain, 
Arthritis, Spondylitis, Tennis Elbow, Slipped 

Disc, Pins & Needles,  
 Headache & Migraine, Sports Injuries. 

Children Treated 
 
 

S. J. PRIOR, B.Sc., D.C. 
DOCTOR OF CHIROPRACTIC 

 
Registered Member of the  

British Chiropractic Association 

 

GOOD  

QUALITY 

 

HARDWOOD 

LOGS 

 

FOR SALE 

 

CALL BILL 

0N 

01380 870237 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
 

Protect yourself against bogus trades-people 
fraud •Always ask for identification before letting anyone 
you don't know into your house. •Check credentials, 
including a permanent business address and landline telephone number. 
The mobile phone numbers given on business cards are often pay-as-you-
go numbers which are virtually impossible to trace. • Ask for references 
from previous customers or to see examples of their work. •Don’t sign on 
the spot – shop around. Get at least three written quotes to make sure 
you’re not being ripped off. •If in any doubt, ask the person to leave or call 
the Citizens Advice consumer helpline on 03454 04 05 06. Always get any 
agreement you make in writing. •Beware when filling in forms or when 
speaking to the salesperson, and ensure you don’t reveal confidential 
details that a fraudster could use to assume your identity or take control of 
your finances. This may allow a fraudster to steal money from your account 
or order goods and services in your name. •Usually, you have a seven-day 
cooling off period. So if you decide to cancel the contract, act fast. •Never 
pay for work before it has been completed, and only then if you are happy 
with it. 
There is a current newspaper article about a lady sending money by bank 
transfer to a carpenter for work to be done. In his email he asked for an 
advance and gave her his account number; she sent the money off. After a 
few days with no word from him, she rang him. He knew nothing about the 
account number she had been given or the email, and it transpired that his 
computer had been hacked and the hacker had sent the email, giving his 
own account number. The moral is if you receive an email from a friend or 
tradesperson asking you to make a new bank transfer be suspicious - ring 
the person and check you have the right bank details. If it is a large sum it’s 
a good idea to send a small amount first then check they have received it, 
before sending the balance.  
Check your credit report – it lists your accounts and what you owe, so you 
can spot spending that is nothing to do with you. Don’t give too much away 
on websites such as Facebook and Twitter. If you can’t resist the urge to 
share the details of your life with the world, don’t use things such as names 
of your pets/partner/children as passwords!                 Paul Bowyer 870 512  

Astronauts are often on top of the world 
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Tomorrow Waits 
A poem by J.A. Johnston from his book 

‘Reflections around my life’. 
February 2004 

 
To set the scene, John says “This poem has proved to be the best I 
have written (so I’m told). It was originally composed to let my son 
know that I was thinking of him in his time of need. It has proven to 
be of use to others for all sorts of reasons.” 
 

Today will have an ending, 
Tomorrow starts anew, 

Another chance to start again 
When all your plans fall through. 

 
Though sun may set on every dream 

And toss to dust away, 
Tomorrow’s sun will rise again 

To show this is your day. 
 

This day will have an ending 
Let trust in God be true 

This day will pass and later; 
Tomorrow waits for you. 

BOOKCLUB 

Bookclub met on 22nd Feb to discuss The Buddha of 
Suburbia. We welcomed two new members to the group 

and they had both read the book.  It was yet another choice which divided 
the group.  It was advertised as being a comedy and some of the group did 
find it funny whilst the rest could not even raise a grin over it. Some 
thought the writing flowed whilst others found it boring and hard going 
and had no empathy with or sympathy for the main character.  On the 
whole the group found the bad language gratuitous, so let's hope the next 
book is a little more delicate!  The next meeting will be on Tuesday 12th 
April at 8.00pm in the Somerset Arms to discuss ‘All the Light we Cannot 

See’ by Anthony Doerr.  All welcome.   Angela Grodzicka 870 756 
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You never know what health is till you lose it 

SEMINGTON SOCIAL CLUB LTD 

BAR STAFF REQUIRED 
FOR 

WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY & FRIDAY 
EVENINGS 

For more information please contact 
             GERALD TAYLOR 01380 870 530  

EASTER TRIDUUM SERVICES 

 

St. John The Baptist, Trowbridge:  

Maundy Thursday 

Mass of The Last Supper 7.30pm 

Good Friday 

Stations of The Cross  10.30am 

Solemn Passion of Our Lord 3.00pm 

Holy Saturday  

Easter Vigil & Mass of The Resurrection           

7.30pm 

 

Easter Sunday Masses: 

Morning Mass   10.30am 

Evening Mass     6.00pm 

 

Confessions (Sacrament of Reconciliation): 

Maundy Thursday:     

8.30 - 9.00pm 

Good Friday: 11.00 - 11.30am           

4.30 - 5.00pm 

Holy Saturday: 11.00 - 11.30am.      

3.00 – 4.00pm 

 

St Bernadette's Westbury: 

Good Friday: 

Stations of the Cross 6.00pm 

Confessions  6.30pm - 7.00pm 

Easter Sunday: Morning Mass 9.00am 
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Anthony Lovatt 

 
Furniture 

Restoration 
 

Tables, chairs, bureaux 
Chests, long case clocks 

Mirrors, etc. 
Veneer repair  

Polishing and Waxing 
 

Tel.  01225 764 206 
Mob. 07709 687 137 

Collection & 

Delivery service 

 

T.A.P SERVICES 
Gas & Oil 

Rangecooker Servicing 

Oil Boiler Servicing 

GASSAFE & OFTEC 

Registered 

 
Tel: 01373 463106 

 

tapservices@btinternet.com 

Elliots Home 
Improvements 

A small family business which 
prides itself in quality workman-

ship 
 
 
 

Maintenance, Carpentry, 
Painting, Plumbing, UPVC fitting, 

Fencing, Plastering, Landscap-
ing, Drywall, etc. 

 

Call for free estimate today 
 

07936 706614 
elliotshomeimprovements@hotmail.com 

  

  Your local acupuncturist  

Ghislaine Ingman  

at  

Roundstone Surgery, 

Trowbridge.  

Please call 

07818 517785 

with any questions or 

to book an 

appointment 
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Perfection is not attainable but if we chase perfection we can achieve excellence 

CATHOLIC NEWS  
 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST TROWBRIDGE & ST BERNADETTE’S 

WESTBURY ( including VILLAGES). 

Parish Priest Canon Liam O’Driscoll, Telephone 01225 752 152 

www.stjohnthebaptisttrowbridge.co.uk 

St John’s Sunday Masses: 

Saturday (Vigil) 6pm; Sunday 10.30am & 6pm    

Weekday Masses: 

Mon: 9am; Tues: 6pm; Wed: 8.30am; Fri 6pm 

Sat: 10am; 6pm (Vigil) 

Rosary: Weekdays before Mass. SVP Fri 6.45pm 

Confessions: Sat: 10.30-11.15am and 5-5.45pm 
 
St Bernadette’s Sunday Mass - 9am 

Weekday Mass -Thursday 11 am 

Confessions/Reconciliation before Mass and any time on request 
 
ST PATRICK’S DANCE. St John’s Social Group in association with St 

John’s Primary School are holding a St Patrick’s Dance Saturday 19th March 

from 7.30pm at St John’s Primary School, Wingfield Rd., Trowbridge, where 

the ‘CRAIC’ will lift the roof and pound the boards with Irish Singing & 

Dancing. Music by ‘Finnegan’s Wake’ & ‘Billy The Piper’. There will be a 

licensed bar run by St John’s School plus a ‘Super Raffle of Quality Prizes’. 

Tickets £7.50 (to include refreshments). Early booking advised to avoid 

disappointment. (For info/bookings contact Francis, details at the bottom) 
 
THE NEW 300 CLUB 2016 

Subscriptions: £50 annually - £13 quarterly - £4.33 monthly. New members 

are most welcome to join at any time.  Prizes are: £200-£70-£50-£10 

monthly. For information and application form contact Francis.  
 
FAMILY PENITENTIAL SERVICE FOR EASTER 

This will be held in St John’s Church Trowbridge on Wednesday 16th March 

at 7.30pm.  The priests of the Deanery will be available for Confessions 

(Sacrament of Reconciliation).  This service gives all the family an 

opportunity to prepare for the Easter Triduum and meet Jesus in 

confession to receive His healing and forgiveness. 
 
Francis Geraghty 01380 871 083 

email: f.geraghty303@btinternet.com 

http://www.stjohnthebaptisttrowbridge.co.uk
mailto:f.geraghty303@btinternet.com
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The Canalside Benefice 
St. Michael and All Angels, Hilperton 
with St. Mary the Virgin, Whaddon; 

St. George’s, Semington; 
St Paul’s, Staverton with St. Mary Magdalen, Hilperton Marsh; 

near the Kennet and Avon Canal, within the Dioceses of Salisbury 
 

Dear Reader, 
 
 At a recent Benefice Service we were delighted to welcome ‘Bishop 
Bill’!  Yes, Bishop William Ind who became famous on TV when he 
appeared in the fascinating BBC series 'An Island Parish'. It featured life in 
the Scilly Isles which is in the Truro Diocese of which, before retirement, he 
was the Bishop. Since preparations for Lent were then well in hand, his 
address especially held our attention and gave encouragement. Many 
happy conversations took place following the service - a memorable 
morning - all of which gave much 'food for thought' as we went our ways. 
 

The invitation in November's edition of the Hilperton and Staverton 
'Parish News' to comment on its title and contents also gave 'food for 
thought' and brought forth some interesting points of view in response. It 
may be of use to recent readers to discover that the publication was 
originally set up by the local church many years ago as a means of 
communicating news of its services and other activities. Gradually, other 
groups were encouraged to contribute and so it developed as a wider 
community link. (Doubtless I'm not alone in discovering through its 
included items far more of what goes on around me locally than I could 
have imagined.) The invitation is still there - send in your relevant 
news, etc. for everyone to enjoy and benefit. If your village is going to 
keep such a magazine, make sure that it is lively and has accurate 
details of events and contacts. 

 
Last month Marilyn included a quotation from Howard Thurman 

which encouraged the review of one's attitudes. This is a vital aspect of 
Lent for those seeking to discover more about the challenges of Christian 
faith and lifestyle which are frequently demanding and confusing in the 
context of modern local and worldwide communities. Given the speed of 
communications these days, one may be particularly tested by events 
discovered within seconds of their occurrence. Christians study the life 
and sacrifice of Christ and seek to find his attitude within the political and 
religious turmoil of his time on earth. 
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From the Church Register: FUNERAL 
 

David Michael Griffin 
 

A service of celebration and thanksgiving for the life of David Griffin was 
held at St George's Church on Friday 5th February 2016. We pray that 
David's family and friends will know the peace, comfort and love of God 
at this sad time. 

 
“Why are you looking 

among the dead for one 
who is alive? He is not 

here; he has been 
raised.”   

It’s in the Bible: 
Luke 24 v 5 & 6   

Paws For 

thought 

Matthew recorded conversations and encounters of Jesus, handed 
on to enrich generations searching for faith. Here is a modern version of the 
11th Chapter of Matthew's wonderful news reports (verses 28-30): 

"Are you tired? Worn out? Burned out on religion? Come to me. 
Get away with me and you'll recover your life. I'll show you how to 
take a rest. Walk with me and work with me - watch how I do it. 
Learn the unformed rhythms of grace. I won't lay anything heavy or 
ill-fitting on you. Keep company with me and you'll learn to live 
freely and lightly." 

 
Pondering alone or in small groups is our privilege in church communities. 
Do join us. Having studied the final days of Christ's life and hideous 
crucifixion, our sharing will be all the more glorious together on Easter 
Day 

`For Jesus, the Saviour is risen…….  
He is risen indeed!' 

Blessings! 
Catherine Warr (Licensed Lay Minister) 
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St. Michael’s Hilperton with St. Mary’s Whaddon 
St. George’s, Semington 

St. Paul’s Staverton with St. Mary Magdalen, Hilperton Marsh 
YOU ARE WELCOME TO JOIN ANY SERVICE IN THE BENEFICE 

 
 

MARCH 2016 SERVICES 
 

St. George's Semington 
 
6th  9.15am Together in Worship & Baptisms 
13th 9.15am Methodist Service 
20th 6pm  Evening Worship 
27th 9.15am Easter Communion 
 
St. Michael's Hilperton 
 
6th  8am  Holy Communion 
6th  11am  Together in Worship & Baptisms 
13th 9.15am Parish Communion 
20th 10am  Together in Worship 
24th 7pm  Maundy Thursday 
25th 2-3pm Benefice Service  
27th 9.15am Easter Communion 
27th 11am  Methodist Service 
 
St. Mary Magdalen Hilperton Marsh 
 
6th  11am  Parish Communion 
13th 6pm  Evening Worship 
27th 11am  Easter Communion 
 
St. Mary’s Whaddon 
 
13th  8am  BCP Communion 

 


